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Are you interested in how the law can be used to help low-income children and adolescents?
Are you thinking about a career in children’s advocacy or public interest law?
The Center for Children’s Advocacy offers law students a one-year course with formal instruction and on-the job training on legal advocacy for low income children and adolescents.

Field Experience

Student interns will be exposed to and, in some cases, participate in:

· Abuse/Neglect Hearings and Trials at the Superior Court for Juvenile Matters

· Brief writing for CT Appellate or Supreme Court Hearings
· Planning and Placement Team Meetings at Schools

· Systemic Advocacy Coalition Meetings

· Youth and Professional Legal Trainings

· Client Meetings (often in clients’ homes, foster homes, group homes, residential facilities, 
or detention centers)

· Administrative Case Review Meetings at the Department of Children and Families
· Legislative Hearings in the CT General Assembly

Students will assist the legal staff at the Center for Children's Advocacy in representing individual children in cases involving abuse/neglect, families with service needs, special education, juvenile justice, and access to medical/mental health care. In addition, students will represent teens in Hartford high schools and homeless teens on civil legal issues through the Teen Legal Advocacy Project.  Legal research and writing will be assigned as needed for the cases and projects the Center is working on.
Students will also assist on the Center's ongoing impact litigation, KidsCounsel training program for lawyers, and engage in state-level legislative and administrative advocacy.
Class

For the first semester, class will meet once a week for two hours. Readings and class discussion will cover substantive legal issues, as well as the trial skills necessary to advocate effectively for children. 
During the second semester, class will meet every other week for two hours. Part of the work during second semester will focus on legislative advocacy affecting poor children and youth in CT.  Law students will have the opportunity to write testimony or testify before the CT Legislature.

Credit Hours 

Students must sign up for both the fieldwork and class components.  The course is year-long with four credits offered each semester. Students are expected to put in 3-4 hours for each credit per week.  
Application Process

Please submit a resume and cover letter to Martha Stone at mstone@kidscounsel.org as soon as possible. 

Selected applicants will be chosen for interviews. Every effort will be made to choose students prior to the end of the registration period. 
